
   

Nora Vargas   
CHAIRWOMAN   

SAN DIEGO COUNTY BOARD OF SUPERVISORS   
 
DATE: January 6, 2025  

     

TO: Ebony Shelton, Chief Administrative Officer 
     

RE: Approved Grant Recipients  

     

The attached table lists the approved allocations for the Neighborhood Reinvestment Program (Org 
15650) to be used for the purposes listed pursuant to Board Policy (B-72). Our office certifies that 
the organizations listed below meet the program eligibility requirements approved by the Board of 
Supervisors on June 13, 2023 (24). 
 

Recommendation Organization Purpose Allocation 
1 Hispanas 

Organized for 
Political 
Equality - 
California 

HOPE is a nonprofit, nonpartisan 
organization committed to ensuring 
political and economic parity for Latinas 
through leadership, advocacy and 
education to benefit all communities and 
the status of women.  
 
Funding will be used to purchase 
Salesforce, their Customer Relationship 
Management (CRM) software, to better 
track regional impact and scale our reach 
and for Technology upgrades such as 
new computers, licenses for software 
including Asana and Action Network, and 
other tools necessary for effective 
program delivery and 
operations. Additionally, funding will be 
used to cover relocation costs to 
accommodate their team, ensuring their 
infrastructure can meet the increasing 
demand for services in San Diego.  
 $59,332 



Funding is in the public interest because it 
enhances education, economic parity, 
leadership, and advocacy for women to 
better serve the community as a whole. 

2 Project New 
Village  

Project New Village's mission is to serve 
as a catalyst for resident-led, community-
rooted experiences that build stronger 
neighborhoods, improve the 
neighborhood food supply chain, 
stimulate collective investment in better 
health, and maximize the impact of 
investments to address social inequities.  
Funding will support geotechnical, 
architectural, and civil engineering costs, 
such as costs of schematic design, design 
development, construction documents, 
permitting/bidding, and construction 
administration to complete the design of 
The Village Community Food Hub by 
April 2025. 
 
This funding is in the public interest as it 
will create a 12,000-square-foot 
community asset that transforms food 
sourcing in low-income neighborhoods, 
supporting local farmers and food 
businesses while offering flexible spaces 
for community events and mission-
aligned partnerships. $100,000 

  Total NRP $159,332 
 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 
 

Nora E. Vargas 
 


